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Dear Treasured Friend,
Here’s what we learned about you during the time of the pandemic.

When your neighbors need you, your generosity knows absolutely no bounds.

We’ve always known that you, our Branford supporters, are generous, caring, 
and compassionate. And that you love our Branford community.

Your gifts to the Branford Community Foundation have long aided people and 
businesses across a wide spectrum of projects and problems — everything from 
supporting the Branford Diaper Bank to helping families afford their rent during 
times of crisis.

But this last year, the needs were breathtakingly urgent and vast — and they 
affected every one of us. People struggled to survive — unable to afford groceries, 
paralyzed by grief and isolation, and without the means to get the medical care they 
needed.

We put out the call for help, not knowing whether any of you — in the midst of 
coping with the pandemic — would be able to respond.

And then … well, there’s only one way to put it. You blew us away with your 
outpouring of generosity!

You went above and beyond during this overwhelming emergency. And your 
donations literally made the difference for many of your Branford neighbors 
between getting through this terrible time — and falling through the cracks.

We can’t begin to describe the pride and gratitude we feel for you, our 
compassionate Branford neighbors. We hope the stories that follow in this booklet 
give you a sense of just how profound your impact has been on the Branford 
community during the last year.

Gratefully,

	  
	 Liza Janssen Petra,  
	 Executive Director

Summer 2021

Thank you  
for always being there for 
your neighbors during a 

year like no other

Director Heather Hackely, 
Board Chair

ON THE COVER 
Dotty Young and her granddaughter Lila show off their new lawn sign. 
Branford Community Foundation board members personally delivered 

these to donors to the COVID-19 Response Fund. They became a badge 
of pride — and a hot commodity! — throughout town.
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BECAUSE OF YOUR GENEROUS GIFTS to the 
Branford Community Foundation, Feed Branford 
Kids — an all-volunteer organization that has been 
providing weekend meals and snacks for hungry 
elementary school children since 2012 — grew into 
something even bigger and better. 

Hungry on the days between free 
school meals
Feed Branford Kids was created nearly ten years 
ago to make sure every child in Branford had 
enough to eat.

You may be surprised to hear that at any given 
time nearly one out of every four Branford chil-
dren receives free or reduced-cost lunch at school. 
That helps fill kids’ stomachs on weekdays — but 
what about the weekends?

That’s where Feed Branford Kids aimed their 
efforts.

Any Branford family struggling to provide 
enough food for their kids was invited to sign up — 
no income eligibility standards required.  School 
staff would discreetly place bags of shelf-stable, 

individual servings of food in participating kids’ 
backpacks every Friday to help them get through 
the long, hungry weekend.

Over the years, your contributions to the 
Branford Community Foundation helped the 
organization develop a broad reach. Since Feed 
Branford Kids started, the 100%-volunteer-run 
program grew from just ten participants to nearly 
200 — each receiving weekly bags full of nutri-
tious food.

Weekends for these kids became a time to look 
forward to — instead of a time to dread. 

Then came the pandemic
As with most everything else in our lives, the 
pandemic threw Feed Branford Kids into upheaval.

The need was suddenly greater than ever as 
many parents and caregivers lost their jobs and 
paychecks. And with schools closing, how would 
hungry families even get the food they needed?

“When the world shut down, we had to figure 
out what to do,” says Kristine Klarman, president 
of Feed Branford Kids. “Joe Carbone, supervisor 

Branford children were 
going hungry — until you 

stepped in

of facilities & grounds for the district,  volunteered 
to help us out. Before we knew it, Joe’s crew was 
driving all over town to deliver food directly to the 
kids at home — more than 180 bags a week!”

FBK also opened their warehouse — and later, 
several outdoor locations throughout town — so 
that anyone in need could come pick up what they 
needed. Free. No registration required.

“I remember a woman who came in with her 
kids every Thursday night at the beginning of the 
pandemic,” says Kris. “The daycare she ran had 
shut down and her unemployment was stalled. She 
was so thankful to get enough food to get them 
through another week.”

The organization relies on the Branford 
Community Foundation, which provides FBK 
with its largest single donation every year. “The 
Foundation really helped us get through the 
pandemic,” says Kristine.

Kristine is being modest — Feed Branford 
Kids did so much more than just “get through 
the pandemic.” They reached beyond their orig-
inal mission of putting weekend meals into kids 
backpacks to making sure nutritious food got into 
the hands of those who needed it — whoever and 
wherever they were.

That’s what community does in tough times. 
And you made it possible. Thank you. 

GRANT RECIPIENT

“It was eye-opening to see how some children live. They are 
really in need. You just don’t know what kids lives are like 
outside of school.” KRISTINE KLARMAN, PRESIDENT, FEED BRANFORD KIDS

When you think about the pandemic and all its 
enduring consequences, there isn’t much to feel good about.

But there is one wonderful thing that happened.
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PARTNER

How you helped get $50,000 
to 88 Branford families in 
desperate need

Branford Has Heart

IT WAS MARCH, 2020 and the world was about 
to change.

We didn’t know exactly what was coming. But 
we were pretty sure it was going to be bad.

Our executive director, Liza Janssen Petra, 
and Meghan Scanlon, former executive director 
of Women & Family Life Center, brainstormed 
by phone. How, they wondered, could they get 
desperately needed cash into the hands of the 
Branford residents who were already struggling as 
the pandemic bore down?

Out of those early phone calls, the COVID-19 
Response Fund for Branford was born. Liza and 
Meghan hoped that by working together — with 
the Branford Community Foundation handling 

the fundraising and W&FLC distributing grants to 
people in need — they just might be able to make a 
difference.

The two executive directors set a fundraising 
goal of $20,000 and crossed their fingers.

Donations started to arrive immediately. And 
just as quickly, people in trouble were invited to 
complete a simple online application for an emer-
gency cash grant.

Applications poured in from people confront-
ing the crushing consequence of the pandemic 

— individuals who were sick or suddenly unem-
ployed . . . families who were unable to pay the rent 
or buy groceries for their kids . . . elderly people 
who couldn’t afford their medications.

And within just days— thanks to your 
commitment to your neighbors — these people 
received emergency checks, ranging from $500 to 
more than $1,000, to help them get through.

No restrictions. No strings attached.

Branford families made it through — 
thanks to you
We blew by the original $20,000 goal in a matter 
of weeks. Barely a month in, you — our amazing, 
generous donors — had already contributed nearly 
$140,000.

And the donations kept coming.
We shouldn’t have been surprised. We always 

knew that Branford had heart. 
Zozan Antar, program manager at W&FLC, 

has dozens of moving stories to tell about the 
life-saving impact of these emergency grants on 
Branford families. Interestingly, the people who 
most needed help were often not the people you 
might expect.

“One population that surprised me was restau-
rant workers,” says Zozan. “We tend to think it’s 
mainly young people who wait tables. But there 
were so many women in their late 50s or 60s who 
had been working in restaurants their whole life. 
Suddenly, they were unemployed, left with no 
savings, no benefits — nothing to fall back on.”

Domestic violence incidents increased 
significantly, as the pressures and stresses of the 
pandemic pushed people to the breaking point. 
Zozan remembers getting a call from a desperate 
woman whose spouse had become abusive.

“She was financially dependent on her husband. 
When we were all ordered to shelter in place, she 

found herself trapped with him in the house, not 
safe, trying to protect herself and her child.”

Zozan quickly got a grant into this young 
mother’s hands, which she used for the first 
month’s rent in a new apartment, away from 
her spouse. This made it possible for her to get 
a part-time job and receive help from state food 
assistance and social services programs.

“This woman recently called to tell me that 
she doesn’t know what she would have done 
without us, that she and her child are doing much 
better,” says Zozan. “When you hear that, it’s just 
incredible.”

Imagine 88 stories like that, one for each of 
the families you helped get through the pandemic 
with your gifts to the COVID-Response Fund.

Thank you, Branford, for your incredible, 
heart-felt compassion for your neighbors! 

I can’t even begin to describe how I felt when I opened the envelope with your check in it! The stress and worry that was weighing me down just lifted! I was able to pay our rent this month because of you. Really, when I look at my little girl — I just don’t know what we would have done. 
The kindness you showed us will be repaid forward when we can. Bless you!     	 Mom and daughter

I want to tell you what a difference you all made in our 

lives.
My husband and I were both laid off and we had no savings. 

We have 4 kids and we couldn’t pay for enough diapers, milk, or 

food. We were worried we’d be kicked out of our apartment.

And thanks to you all, and the two grants you provided my 

family, we made it through the worst. My husband is back at 

work. The kids are back at school. I think we’ll be okay.

You honestly saved my family and I’ll never be able to thank 

you enough!  Mom & family

Thank you so much! We only have 30 bucks 

to last us until next Thursday’s paycheck as my 

husband only worked 5 hours last week and I only 

worked 8. Hearing you say we are in this together 

honestly brought tears to my eyes — this is such a 

stressful time! 

			   Family of four 5



YET DECADES LATER, Bob is the epitome 
of generosity in his beloved community of 
Branford. He and his wife, Jeanette, have been 
loyal donors and supporters of many local orga-
nizations — including the Branford Community 
Foundation, since its founding in 1980.

So how did Bob get to be such a believer in 
the profound value of giving?

“When I was young, some of my older 
clients who were very philanthropic were 
father figures to me,” says Bob. “They modeled 
giving to make a difference in people’s lives. 
And it was a wonderful thing to watch and 
learn from.”

In Branford for four generations
“Branford is in our roots,” says Jeanette, “from 
grandparents to parents to children to grand-
children. Four generations.”

Bob and Jeanette met as students in 
Branford High School. They’ve been married 
for 40 years and together have blended a 
family of three children and seven grand-
children. All of them were (or are still being) 
educated right here, in the Branford Public 
Schools.

Why has the family stuck around so long?
There are so many reasons — from the joys 

of living in a beautiful shoreline community 
to the rich cultural and ethnic diversity of the 
population.

But what they love best about Branford 
is its caring character, which has remained 
unchanged for generations.

“When I came through the school system,” 
says Bob, “people watched out for me. I played 
sports and the coaches were family to me. And 
there were community organizations that 
helped me out. As I grew up, I realized what a 
unique community Branford is.”

The Mobecks built their careers here in 
Branford — Bob as the founder of a financial 
investment firm and Jeanette as a speech 
pathologist in the New Haven Public Schools 
and an affordable housing manager. As soon as 
they were able, they wanted to participate in 
that caring character that makes Branford so 
special.

Why they choose the Branford 
Community Foundation
Bob and Jeanette contribute to several local 
organizations as volunteers, donors, and board 
members.

And the Branford Community Foundation 
has been at the top of their list for more than 
40 years. Not only do they make a generous 
contributions throughout each year, but 
they’ve also left a gift to the Foundation 
in their will. Bob’s been active with the 
Foundation for more than 40 years and his 
investment firm even provided financial 

management services to the 
Foundation for most of that time 
as well.

“Why all this to the Foundation 
and not one of the other myriad 
charitable organizations? Because,” 
explains Bob, “the Branford 
Community Foundation is the 
only organization that’s always 
in position to answer the call for 
those organizations who need it 
the most at that moment.”

During the last challenging year 
and a half, for example, the organi-
zations that people rely on to help 
them get through periods of crisis 

— food banks, rental assistance 
programs, mental health providers 

— had more urgent needs than ever.
“The thing I’m most proud of,” 

says Bob, “is that the Foundation 
rallied at that moment in time 
when COVID came upon us to raise 
money to help struggling  people 
and organizations survive.”

“And it wasn’t just the wealthy,” 
adds Jeanette. “People gave what 
they could, based on their means.”

The legacy of giving 
continues
The community of Branford is lucky 
that Bob’s early clients were role 
models of philanthropy, setting him 
on such a generous path. But it won’t 
end with Bob’s generation.

“I learned the importance of 
giving through my husband,” says 
Jeanette. “Bob has been the model 
for all of us — me, our children, and 
our grandchildren. And I think our 
children are very giving, compas-
sionate kids!”

Here’s to four more generations 
of Branford Mobecks! And at least 
four more after that! 

Thank you, Bob and Jeanette Mobeck

A unique community 
where people take care 
of each other

DONOR

“I grew up in a modest family, living a very middle-class life,” 

says Bob Mobeck. “Philanthropy was never talked about.”

Bob and Jeanette, second row from 
the top, with three generations of 
Mobecks in Branford.
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You made 2020 so much better  
(maybe we should say less bad?!) for so many,  

thanks to your amazing generosity.

57 pet owners 
in Branford feed their 
beloved animals by 

funding home delivery of 
pet supplies during the 

pandemic

20 clients  
of Orchard House adult 

day center received weekly 
home activity packs to help 
them stay mentally active 

during the pandemic

Mobile Health 
Unit 

for East Shore District 
Health Department by 
repairing, refurbishing, 
and supplying a used 

ambulance 

58 children  
and their families received 
urgently needed mental 

health care through 
Clifford Beers

  
at SARAH 

during the pandemic 
by providing personal 

protective equipment for 88 
employees and 51 clients

1,150 hungry  
Branford residents with gift 
cards to local restaurants 
through Branford Rotary 
Club’s Help-Out Take-Out

33 young people,  
making it possible for 

them rehearse virtually 
for Tabor Arts Center’s 
Beauty and the Beast 

PHOTO COURTESY OF TAC  

5,000 meals  
each month for hungry 
neighbors through the 

Community Dining Room 
PHOTO COURTESY OF CDR

291 books  
to children through 

Read to Grow

YOU HELPED YOU MADE SURE

YOU CREATED A

THANKS TO YOU

YOU MADE SURE SERVICE 
WAS UNINTERRUPTED

YOU PROVIDED

YOU BROUGHT LIVE 
THEATER TO

YOU PROVIDED 

YOU GAVE
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 	 $500	 Branford High School EXCEL Club to spport a 
“Clothing Closet” for the Branford Fire Depart-
ment and the Branford Counseling Center.

	 $785	 Orchard House Medical Adult Day Care 
Center to provide activity care packets to 20 
members for 15 weeks during COVID19.

	 $1,000	 Neighborhood Music School to support online 
Dance for Parkinson’s Disease Dance Program to 
combat isolation during COVID19.

	 $1,000	 Branford Diaper Bank to support the Diaper 
Bank during COVID19. 

	 $1,000	 Leadership Initiatives. 

	 $1,768 	 Designated to local organizations. 

	 $2,500	 Dan Cosgrove Animal Shelter to support home 
delivery of pet supplies to over 57 Branford Resi-
dents during COVID19.

	 $2,500	 Read to Grow to support the distribution of 
books through the Community Dining Room and 
East Shore District Health Department during 
COVID 19. 

	 $2,500	 Flu Vaccine Community Effort to support the 
effort to get Branford residents vaccinated. 

	 $3,000	 Branford Parks and Recreation Department 
to purchase kitchen equipment to be able to hold 
long term cooking, healthy eating programs. 

	 $3,000	 Canoe Brook Senior Center to provide 
disposable adult undergarments to seniors in 
need during COVID19. 

	 $3,300	 Tabor Arts Branford to support general 
operating expenses due to the loss of income 
during COVID19.

	 $3,450	 Tabor Arts Branford to support general 
operating expenses due to the loss of income 
during COVID19.

	 $4,000	 Tail to Paw Animal Support to aid 18 Branford 
Households with pet care costs to be able to keep 
their pets during COVID19. 

	 $4,500	 Community Dining Room to cover costs of 
take-out packaging as a result of COVID19.

	 $4,900	 Orchard House Medical Adult Day Care 
Center to support cultural activities for 
members, including music therapy and pet 
therapy.  

	 $5,000	 Branford Public Schools Robotics Club to 
cover costs for registration, robot supplies, 
team supplies and travel for the FIRST Tech 
Challenge. 

	 $5,000	 Dan Cosgrove Animal Shelter to support the 
building of a Pet Food Pantry room as part of a 
capital campaign for building renovation and 
expansion.

	 $5,000	 The Legacy Theatre to support general 
operating expenses due to the loss of income 
during COVID19.

	 $5,000	 BHCARE to support case management and 
purchase Personal Protective Equipment for case 
managers and clients during COVID19.

	 $5,000	 Community Dining Room for operational 
support for increased demand during COVID19.

	 $5,000	 Clifford Beers Guidance Clinic for trauma-in-
formed, non reimbursable case management and 
care coordination services for Branford children 
and families.

	 $5,000	 The Connecticut Hospice to cover a portion 
of expenses incurred as a result of purchasing 
Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) to be 
equipped as an overflow site for area hospitals.

	 $5,000	 SARAH to support the purchase of Personal 
Protective Equipment to allow staff and clients 
to interact safely.

	 $5,000	 VNA Community Healthcare to support the 
purchase of Personal Protective Equipment to 
allow staff and clients to interact safely.

	 $5,000	 Canoe Brook Senior Center to purchase tech-
nology to connect seniors. 

	 $5,000	 East Shore District Health Department 
to support the repair and refurbishment of a 
donated ambulance as a mobile health unit.

	 $5,500	 Shoreline Chamber of Commerce to support 
general operating expenses due to the loss of 
income and increased demand during COVID19.

	 $6,466	 Literacy Volunteers of Greater New Haven 
to support English as a Second Language ( ESL) 
volunteer tutors and students.  

	 $6,875	 Sponsorships of local events and organizations.

	$15,000	 Women & Family Life Center to support 
general operating expenses due to the loss of 
income and increased demand for services 
during COVID19.

	$10,000	 Branford Microfund to support interest -free 
loans of $2,000 to qualified Branford residents 
facing a financial emergency.  

	$10,000	 Branford Early Childhood Collaborative to 
support early childhood trauma and social emo-
tional training expertise to teachers. 

	$10,000	 Branford Early Learning Center to support 
general operating expenses due to the loss of in-
come and increased demand for services during 
COVID19.

	$10,000	 Branford Rotary to support the Help Out-Take 
Out initiative of the Branford Rotary Foundation 
and Branford Counseling & Community Services 
to support financially support local restaurants 
and families through COVID19.

	$10,000	 Feed Branford Kids to support Branford 
children with meals during COVID19. 

	$10,000	 East Shore District Health Department 
to support the repair and refurbishment of a 
donated ambulance as a mobile health unit.

	$15,000	 Branford Counseling & Community Services 
to support rental assistance and grocery cards 
for Branford residents adversely impacted by 
COVID19.

	$25,000	 James Blackstone Memorial Library Capital 
Campaign to encourage smaller donations from 
community members to support their critical 
renovation ($100,000 over four years). 

	$37,000	 Branford High School Scholarships to 31 
Branford High School graduates pursuing higher 
education. 

	$50,000	 Women & Family Life Center for emergency 
financial support grants for Branford citizens 
impacted by COVID19.

		

		  Competitive grants are awarded to qualified nonprofit and 
government agencies serving the town of Branford. For more 
information and the application form, go to our website: 
www.branfordcommunityfoundation.org.

2020 Grant Awards

 
The Branford Community Foundation (BCF) is pleased to announce that it 

committed $230,900 for initiatives and organizations serving Branford in 2020. 
This reflects 25 grants made through our COVID19 Relief Fund, 12 through our 

competitive grant making, 31 scholarship awards, 2 grants from designated funds 
for local organizations, and investments in BCF-driven leadership initiatives.
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DESPITE THE CHALLENGES of the 
past year, together, we rose to the occasion 
with unprecedented support to both the 
Branford Community Foundation (BCF) 
and for BCF’s COVID 19 relief efforts. 

Your support was critical in a 
time of unexpected need and a vivid 
demonstration of BCF’s ability to 
respond to a crisis. 

BCF takes the stewardship of the 
assets entrusted to it very seriously. 

We are pleased to report that assets 
increased by 14% for the most recent 
fiscal year to nearly $3 million, a high-
water mark for our portfolio. 

This increase helped us respond to 
the pandemic by distributing more than 
$202,000 to local organizations devoted 
to helping those in need. Total grants 
for the fiscal year ending December 31, 
2020 were $374,324, up 130% from the 
previous year. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Heather Hackley, Chair
Stephanie Donegan Dietz, 

Vice Chair
Logan Reed, Treasurer 
Kathleen Fox, Secretary
Stephanie Farber, 

Immediate Past President

Jennifer Alexander
Rita Berkson
Deborah Conklin
David DeGrasse
Roberta Gill-Brooks
John McGow
Robert Mobeck
Colin Sheehan
Ryan Torello

AMBASSADORS
Eunice Lasala, Chair
Pat Andriole 
Susan Barnes 
Hanna Bloomquist
Patricia Bloomquist
Victor Cassella
Jeff Clark
Betty Ann Donegan
Christine Donegan
Chris Edmonds 
David Etzel
Len Farber 
Robert Gill
Sheila Giordano
Susanne Lendler Marsh
Barbara Lyons
Kendra Martin
Greg Nobile
Melodie Lane O’Connor
Janet Ryan
Francis Walsh
Martha Link Walsh

STAFF
Liza Janssen Petra, 

Executive Director
Jennifer Mullett, 

Foundation Coordinator
 

2020 FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

*COVID 19 Fund grants represent $202,235 of this total

Our Finance Committee works with the investment professionals at the Community Foundation 

for Greater New Haven (“CFGNH”) to preserve and grow our endowment. BCF’s individual funds are 

pooled and invested in a diversified portfolio managed by CFGNH. 

Key financial Indicators are extracted from annual financial statements and exclude inter-fund gifts 

and grants. A copy of our Form 990 is available upon request. 

As of December 31	 2020	 2019 	 % Change

Total Assets	 $2,993,510	 $2,618,664	 14%

Total Contributions	 $448,948	 $140,318	 220%

Total Distributions	 $374,324*	 $162,693 	 130%

$10,000 AND UP
Anonymous Donor *
Anonymous Donor *
Rita Berkson &  

Randy Reinhold * 
Branford Arts and Cultural 

Alliance 
Branford Hills Health 

Care Center
American Polyfilm, Inc. *
Diane & David DeBell
Edsall Family Trust
First Congregational 

Church *
Guilford Savings Bank *
Jeanette & Robert Mobeck *
Nancy & Thomas Patton * 
Jan Walzer & David Etzel *
Celia & Robert Wheeler

$5,000 TO $9,999
Margaret Boyer
Polly A. & Alan S. Fitz * 
Joanne Goldblum *
Progressive Business 

Solutions 
Catherine & John Seibyl
Karen & Ryan Torello

$2,000 TO $4,999
Lea Brilmayer &  

William Horne * 
Jennifer & Daniel Broom * 
Lauren Brown &  

John Herzan * 
Deborah & Donald Conklin *
Mary Davis * 
Stephanie Donegan & 

William Dietz * 
Betty Ann Donegan * 
Stephanie & Len Farber * 
Foundation Source
Maureen & Peter Herbert
Virginia Page * 
Annetta & Louis Potts

$1,000 TO $1,999
Stephan Ariyan *
Pat & John Bloomquist * 
Terri & Roger 

Boissonneault * 
Marilyn & Victor Cassella
Jamie Cosgrove * 
Christine Donegan * 
Connie Drysdale * 
Rose Dufour * 
Josephine Farricielli
Branford Building Supplies
Great Give, CFGNH * 
Heather & Joseph Hackley * 
The Healing Garden *
Stephanie Hodor
The Holmes-Praecht 

Family * 
Robert Jaeger
Doris Jones & 

Charles Shelton
Linda & Paul Karoff 
Kimberly & Frank Kenna
Melodie Lane & Curtis 

O’Connor *
Susanne Lendler Marsh & 

Chip Marsh
Ann & Robert Lyons
Carol & Robert Lyons
Joyce Mailhouse *
Medtronic Foundation 

Volunteer Grant Program
Robert Reynolds
Katy & Rick Ross * 
Ann Rutherford & 

Bruce Lively
Colin Sheehan * 
Alicia & Jeff Torello

$500 TO $999
Susan & Bruce Ackerman
Nina Adams &  

Moreson Kaplan * 
Elizabeth Alcorn
Patricia Andriole * 

Penny Bellamy &  
  Mark Simon * 

Sue Bender & Al Klevorick *
Big Y Community 

Bag Program
Jill Boffa * 
ALL-COMM 

Technologies, Inc. 
ALTECH Electronics, Inc.
Linda Erlanger * 
FDNY Columbia Association
Carol & Tom Gagliardi * 
Brenda & Joe Garrison * 
Melissa & Tim Geelan * 
Douglas Goodwin
Micheal Grant
Daniel Hally * 
Angela Higgins
Hedda & Gary Kopf * 
Martha Link &  

Fran Walsh, Jr. *
Raymond & Bobbi Lombra * 
Kate & Phil Luchini
Debbie Lyons Cavanaugh
Kendra Martin & 

Cormick Martin
Kelley McDevitt & 

Stephen Hooker
Diane & John McGuire * 
Susan & Ronald Miller  *
Margaret & Donald 

Mitchell * 
Trisha Morris & 

Jonathan Katz
Thomas Murdock
Network for Good * 
Elise & Logan Reed
Hedda Rubenstein &  

Michael Dimenstein * 
John Seeley
Sue & Craig Silvino
Nell & Art Slusark * 
The Chiefs at Battalion 19
Lesley Ursini
Laurie & Bill Van Wilgen *

$250 TO $499
Peter Aloisi
Jane Bell * 
Karen & David Benoit
Kate Berges * 
F. Vining Bigelow
Blackbaud Giving Fund
Michael Block
Canandaigua National 

Bank & Trust
Eugene & Susan Canavan * 
Steven Carlson * 
Jonathan Clark
Community Foundation for  

Greater New Haven 
Sunshine Fund

Wayne Cooke
Patricia DeFelice
Maureen & Harry Diadamo
Sarah & Ryan Dillon * 
Betty & Frederick Eckert * 
FCMcpa Group, LLC 
Donna & Peter Ferriolo
Shirley & Robert Fleming * 
Kathleen Gagne
Tiffany Gaudreau
Dorothy & Robert Gill
Elisabeth Haas
Julie & William Hackett
Caroline Henningsen
Kate Higgins & Bill Leece * 
Sharon Huttner * 
Thomas Karoff
Kay Kazmaier
Karen Kernan * 
Kathy & Edward Kilduff
Meg Kilgore
Leslie & John Klarman * 
The Klarman Family 
Joan Krochmal * 
Karen Laurel
Susan & Michael Luchini
John & Stephanie McGow * 
Renee Pallenberg * 
James Regan

We extend our deepest gratitude  
to the following individuals, businesses and foundations who made financial contributions 

to the Branford Community Foundation from January 1–December 31, 2020. 

THANK YOU 

Liza Janssen Petra and BCF Board Members Bobi Gill-Brooks, Deborah Conklin 
and Bob Mobeck receive a check from the Harbor Lights Second Annual Luminary 
Event, a neighborhood fundraising event held at Branford Point. 

Build Your Legacy of Caring  Choosing to include a gift in your Will ensures 
your compassion will reach Branford families well into the future — and it has the 
power to inspire others to do the same! 

To discuss leaving your legacy, simply contact Liza Petra at (203) 444-4898 or, 
lpetra@branfordcommunityfoundation.org.

1312 * indicates donation to COVID 19 Fund



Marc Riccio * 
Leslie & Bob Schwab
Joan & Joe Solimine
Barbara & Peter Strauss * 
Taken for Granite
Mavis & Tony Terry
Travelers 

Indemnity Company
W. Campbell Supply Co LLC 
Marnie Weiner * 
Dottie & Rick Young  * 
Judith & Peter Young * 
Nancy Young & Paul Ford

$100 TO $249
Jennifer Acquino * 
Joe & Leah Acunzo * 
Shelley & Frank Adkins
Richard Aitro
Jennifer Alexander * 
Elizabeth & 

Marybeth Alfone
Patrick Alvino & 

Jeffrey Wofson
Denise & Andrew Amendola
Daren & Esterina Anderson * 
Juliette & David Andrews * 
Carol & Robert Athanas
Sandra & Ronald Baldwin
Susan Barnes * 
Robert Barnett * 
Dallas Baronski * 
Judith Barron * 
Sondra Baseggio
Susan & Charles Benson
Nancy & Peter Berdon
Nan Birdwhistell &  

David Rothberg
Theresa & Stephen Bogan
Michalah Bracken &  

Mark Rosenthal
Branford Elks Lodge #1939
Linda & Carly Breslin
Mary Jo Brownell
Margaret Bruno
Wanda Bubriski
Victor & Lorraine Budnick * 
Marjorie & 

Benjamin Bunney
Madelyn & John Burzenski
Jackie & George Cahill Jr.* 
Anne Cahill Kluetsch
Layna & Peter Cain

Maureen & Matthew 
Calandra

Lori Callahan & Frank Hird
Sarah & Jeffrey Canavan
Traci Canavan
Ellen Carroll
Frances & David Cassano
Theresa & Salvatore
Barbara Chesler
Nancy & Wayne Childs
Martha & Jeff Clark
Madeline Clem
Barbara & David Colley * 
Patricia & Richard Comiskey
Marlyce & Richard Conroy
Judith & Timothy Conroy
Catherine Cox
Maria & Paul Cresci
Ellen Cretella & 

Kevin Connell
Susan & Donald 

Crockford-Peters
Linda & John Cronan
Cheryl & Kevin 

Cunningham
Custom Engraving * 
Joanne & Robert Dargan
Jennifer Davies
Margaret & Richard Dean * 
Philip DeCaprio
Cathryn & Mark DeCaprio
Lindsey & David DeGrasse * 
Sarah & Anthony Deko
Susan & Joseph Deko
Cynthia Drury DelChiaro * 
Lois & Philip DeLise * 
Pamela Delise
Joanne DellaPosta * 
Wendy DeLucca * 
Doug Denes
Evelyn & Daniel Depagnier
Dorothy Desi
Devine & Devine Food 

Brokers, Inc.
Timothy Dineen * 
Donna Doherty * 
John Donahue
Beatrice & Jules Dore
Silvia & David Drewery
Patricia & Howard Dugan
Cynthia & Raymond Dunbar
Aleksandra & Bill Emory
Karen & Roger Erickson * 

Linda Esposito
Kathleen & Michael Etzel
Mike Everett
JoAnn & Richard Everson
Susan Fainstein
Susan Farricielli & 

Carl Norbeck
Vincent Farricielli
Rosemary & Michael 

Finamore
Mary & Bob Fitzgerald * 
Joyce & Paul Flinter * 
Christine & Joe Fontana
Martha & Alfred Fordiani
Kathleen & Parker Fox
Elizabeth & Walter Gay * 
Janice Geier
Donna & David Gibson * 
Bernadette & James Gill
Josephine Giordano
Linda & Vincent Giordano * 
Sonia & Michael Gomez
Mary & Robert Grande
Scott Grant * 
Addie Graver
Hair On Main * 
Judith & William Hall
Jillian & Noah Hallgren
Margot Hardenbergh & 

Carl Wies
Rachel Hart * 
Sarah & Doug Harvey
Elaine Haury
Carol & Jim Hayes * 
Linda B. Holmes * 
Mary Howard * 
Alice & Kurt Hummel
Barbara Hunger & 

David Karoff
Lucie & Lawrence Iannotti
George Idiart
Camille & James Ifkovic * 
Margaret Ikeda * 
Robert Imperato
Paula Inglese & 

Glenn Seseske
Janet & Donald Jackson
Liza Janssen & Noel Petra * 
Joanne Barbara & 

John Fesken
Karen & John Joyce
Connie & Roger Joyce
Nancy Kahl

Janet Kaminsky
Frances & John Karoff
Susan & John Katz * 
Art Kelleher
Marie & Dennis Kelly
Peggy & Thomas Kelly
Leon Kier
Nancy Kim &  

David Henderson
Pam Kirkby * 
Lexie & Jeff Klarman
Valerie & Alex Klutch
Arthur Knowlton
Christin Knowlton & 

Dylan Jones
Ruth Knowlton
Linda Kupstis
Yvette Larrieu * 
Eunice & Tony Lasala * 
Alice & Tom Laurenson
Dorothy & Terrance Lawlor
Jane Lee
Barbara Leete * 
Patricia & Harold Levy
Penny Lowenstein &  

Mark Weremchuk
Mary Lowery
Margaret Luberda * 
Susan & Peter Lupoli
Grace & James MacBride
Sherry & Thomas Mahoney
Margaret Malone * 
Patricia Maloney
Karin Marinaro * 
Thomas Martin
Kenneth Martin
Stephen Maun
Anne & James McCarthy
Carol & John McCormack
Bonnie & Andrew McKirdy
Elaine & Christopher McLeod
Thomas McManus
Diane & Randy McNamara
Joan & Henry Merrick
Michael Mider
Linda & Anthony Milici
John Mitchell
Bart Mitchell
Patricia Moffatt * 
Ina & Richard Montelius
Nancy & Joe Mooney
Patricia & John Mooney * 
Lily Morse * 

Jennifer & Craig Mullett * 
Regan Mulligan * 
Cynthia Neely
Monique Nemarich * 
Gerry Nicholson
Margaret & Stanson 

Nimiroski
Elaine Norwood
Jane & Jack Novick
Jean & John O’Connor * 
Joanne & John Opie
Angela & Greg Papuga * 
Donald Patenaude
Paugassett H&L Co #4
Lynne Peck
Stephanie & Richard Peck
Anita & Jim Perito
Dawn Perrotti * 
Anne Persico
Sheri & Gus Peterson
Physicians Physical Therapy
Jean & Joe Polka
Elizabeth Possidente * 
Jill & Edward Prete
Matt Radulski * 
Josephine & Marion Raia
Denise Rank * 
Nettie Rank * 
Linda Reason * 
Lonnie Reed & Parker Wise * 
Betsy & Joe Regan * 
Patricia & Joseph Reilly * 
Monica & Michael Reilly
David & Margaret Ricciardi
Martha & Bob Rice
Karen & Thomas Roach
Betsy & Stan Robison
Joanne Roscio * 
Carol & Fred Rosenthal
Dyana Rudden * 
Vincent & Lorraine Saputo * 
Carolyn Sasaki * 
Maureen & Michael 

Schiettino
Rochelle Schreibman &  

David Kaminsky
Mary Schwanfelder
JoAnn & Tony Scillia
Barbara Shaw * 
Lynn Shaw * 
Amy Sherman &  

John McCarthy
Sherwood Building  

Limited Partnership
Patti & Barry Sinoway
Pam & David Snetro
Rosalyn Sperling
Dennis Stack
Susan Stackpole &  

Dominick Alberino * 
Marlene & Shepard Stone * 
Stop & Shop Community 

Bag Program
Virginia Stuermer
Mary & Fred Tarca
Linda & Ralph Tiso
Rita Trayner
Terry & Jeff Vailette
Kristin Walton * 
Thea & Ed Wassmer * 
Donna & Jay Webb * 
Rhoda Winik
Margret Wolfe & Jack Balkin
Jackie Wolff & 

Michael Hopkins
Helen Wong & 

Frazier Bronson
Christine Wood & 

Alan Forman
Keith Zeitlin
Myra & Joe Zelson
Jane & Rick Zilinskas
Darlene & Jeremy 

Zimmermann
Linda & Howard Zonana

UP TO $100
Susan Addiss
Jack Ahern * 
Maryellen Albini
Anthony Alfone * 
Gerard Amann * 
Vincent Amodio * 

Maryann Amore
Marilynn & John Anderson
Anderson-Krause Insurance 

& Financial Services
Cheryl Andresen * 
Lou- Anne & James Annino
Anonymous Donor * 
Joan Armstrong
Lisa Arpin * 
Mary Lou Asher * 
Gayle Aspinall * 
Jessica Asselta * 
Susan Aube
Robin Axtell
Robert Badrigian
Laura Baker
Theresa & Peter Baldino
Angela Bansley * 
Barbara & Harold 

Barringham
Sydell Batter
Susan & Michael Beatty
Merle & Bob Berke-Schlessel
Jane Bietz
Gloria Bimonte & 

Bruce Nielsen
Dorothy Bjork
Kenneth Bjork
Katy Blanchette * 
Betty Lou & Joseph 

Blumberg
Brian Borgerson
Jane Bouley
Joan Boutelle
Elizabeth & Charles 

Brainerd * 
Cecilia Bratten
Margaret & Stephen Bravato
Kiernan Brosnan
Kellie Brown * 
Stephen & Ann Burke * 
Noreen Carrano * 
Owen Carrigan
Stephanie & Tom Carvin * 
Carly & Scott Casper
Kathleen Castellon
Deborah & Andrew Casucci
Maria Ceniccola * 
Donald Chrisville
Marybeth & David Ciarlelli * 
Karen & Alcide Clement
David Colburn
William Cole

Marilyn Collett
Patricia Concelmo * 
Christopher Coppola
Luisa Coraluzzi * 
Sally & George Costanzo
Annette Cote
Kimberly Cox * 
Richard Cretella
Dody & Paul Criscuolo * 
Sharon Criscuolo
Leo Cristofar
Anne Cunningham * 
Mary & Glenn D’Amore
Susan & Bob Dahill * 
Anne DeBowes *
Rosanne & Allan DeCaprio * 
Louisa DeLand * 
Cynthia Delaney * 
Patricia & Prisco DeLuca * 
MaryBeth & Louis DeLucia * 
Jean DeRiso * 
Larry Desbiens &  

Bill Marsland
Jack Devereaux
Bernadette DiGiulian * 
Gina DiLegge *
Teresa & Henry Dingman
Kathleen Dingus * 
Florence Distasio
Ashley & Robert Dobuzinsky
William Doland * 
Andrea Duffy &  

Diane Burns * 
Virginie Duruisseau * 
East Shore Auto Body, LLC 
Roseann & David Ellis * 
Niamh Emerson * 
Valerie Engstrom
Kierstin Eraybar * 
Eugene & McCarthy 
Tracy Everson * 
Jean & Joe Farricielli
Dawn Farricielli
Susie Fiskio
Rae Fitter * 
Cynthia Fitzgerald * 
Gregory Forbes * 
Joanne & Edward Fresco
Diane & Warren Fuchs
Nettie & Ralph Gagliardi
Kenneth Galligan
Courtney Garceau * 
Carly Gargano * 
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We still don’t know exactly what 
things will look like, post-pandemic. 
But I’m confident the future will be 
bright because Branford has people 
like you — ready and waiting to step 

forward to help whenever  
your neighbors need you.

LIZA JANSSEN PETRA, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Leslie George * 
Karen Geosits * 
Jannalee & Dante Ghiroli
Barry Gintel
Janet & Mike Giordano * 
Susan & Charlie Goetsch * 
Donna Gouvin
Vicky Greenberg * 
Paula & Bill Grimm * 
Kathleen Hally
Nancy Hamby &  

Gary Bloomquist
Amanda Henry * 
Robin Henry & 

Kathleen Burns
Holly Hermes * 
Hamlet Hernandez
Gregory Hey * 
Christie & Brian Higney
Nancy Hobbs * 
Theresa Hofmeister * 
Carol & Jim Hunter
Margaret Iacobellis
Charles Ikeda * 
Nancy & Walter Jakubiak
Kristina Jensen * 
Patricia & Christopher  

Jensen
Patricia & Carl Johnson
Laura Johnson * 
Phyllis & Monty Kaletsky
Philip Kaufman
Eunice Kayman
Marilyn Kennedy
Paula & John Kennedy
Mabel Kerrigan
Doreen & Timothy Klett
Susan & Michael Klimas
KD Kling * 
Nancy Koval * 
Christine & Henry Kraver
Doreen Larson-Oboyski * 
Tootsie & Jim Laske
Mary & James Laske
Giovanna Lee & 

Siria Volpato
Mary Lewis
Mark Lewis * 
Francesca Libby
Camille Linke * 
Kathryn Lipcan * 
JoAnn Lipcan * 
Ann Locastro
Lisa Lovejoy

Kathleen MacArthur * 
Patricia MacDonald
Alfred Mahan
Cheryl Maiorino * 
Josephine Malangone
Brian Maloney
Sandra Manzella
Sandy Marchionni * 
Jennifer Marks
Jennifer Marshall * 
Kelly Martens * 
Carol Masotta
Joseph Massey
Joan & Dick Matz * 
Jennifer McCaughtry * 
Mary McDonald
Betsy & John McElroy
Barth McGow * 
Susan McNamara
Alexandra Mena * 
Roberta & James Mendillo * 
Philip Mickelson
Sarah Midzenski * 
Peggy Miller * 
Michelle Mongillo * 
Megan Moran * 
David Mulligan
Pat & Bob Mullins * 
Stuart Nathan
Dorothy Nelligan
Katherine & John Nelson * 
Allison Nerone * 
Trisha Norwood
Theresa Norwood
Brenda Novak * 
Maureen & Bill O’Brien
Erin O’Brien * 
Barbara O’Keefe
Priscilla Ochman
Nancy Orlando * 
Carol & Richard Otto
Debra & Scott Palmer
Rose & Ken Palmieri
Abby Patrizio * 
Gloria & Raymond Peach

Jamie Peterson
Pfizer Foundation  

Matching Gifts 
Program * 

Charles Pinckney
Kathleen & Mark Pino
Louis Piscitelli * 
Roberta Porter
Sheila & Donald Potter
Richard Powell * 
Ruth & John Prins * 
Jennifer Provost * 
Anne & Tom Purcell
Kathleen & John Quinn * 
Pamela Rackliffe
Henry Rakov
Amy Ranton * 
Adelaide & Louis Raucci * 
Raven’s Wing * 
Lisa Rebmann
Brittany Redman * 
Lorraine & James 

Reinheimer
Sandra Riccitelli * 
Ed Richards
Cathyann Roding * 
Lindsay Rodriguez * 
Blossom Rose
Courtney Rosenberg * 
Karen & Justin Rossetti
Heather Rowe * 
Maryetta & Bob Russell
Janet & Richard Sandella
Kim Santagata * 
Sandra Santilli
Susan Saunders * 
Diane & James Savastano
Cathy Saville * 
Melrene & Ron Savin
Philip Schram
Arlene & Peter Schwartz
Margaret Seabrooke
Kim Searles * 
Ronald Shea
Richard Slater

Cyd Slotoroff * 
Laurie & Robert Slubowski * 
Constance & John Smith
Eric Smith
Shannon Sobieski * 
Ursula & Thomas Solimine
Marie & Michael Solimine
Susan Solomon
Shahida Soomro * 
Pamela Souchuns
Louise Stanton * 
Alinor Sterling & 

Steve Mentz
Leslie Stewart * 
Stop & Shop Giving Tag 

Program 
Susan & Walter Sullivan
Maura & Thomas Sullivan * 
Brenda & David Sullivan
Frances Sullivan Schulz
Donna Suppa * 
Phyllis Suppe
Astrid Swanson
Richard Thompson * 
Lesa Tischler
Marie & Harry Torello
Elizabeth & Alex Torello
Allen Trafny
Malaine Trecoske & 

Tom Jarvie
Charlene Vanacore * 
Ruth Vergason
Christine & Gary Wanerka
Karen & Richard Weis
Katie Westrin * 
Debbie & Leo Whelan
Johanna & Robert Wilker
Robin & Andrew Wolek * 
Barbara Yamada
Jennifer Zambrano & 

Al Carlson
Theresa Zielinski

We worked carefully to ensure  
the completeness and accuracy 
of this list. We apologize for 
any mistakes, and ask that you 
contact Liza Janssen Petra at  
(203) 444-4898 or, 
lpetra@branfordcommunity-
foundation.org to correct any 
inconsistencies.
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Thank you  
for your compassion and generosity

PO BOX 462   |   BRANFORD, CT 06405   |   (203) 444-4898   |   BRANFORDCOMMUNITYFOUNDATION.ORG
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